   Submission to the Senate Inquiry into the Regulation, Control and Management of Invasive Species.

Submitted by the Bega Valley branch of NSW Farmers’.

This branch notes that six weeds are mentioned as receiving particular attention by the committee.

We would like to suggest that Fireweed (Senecio Madagascariensis) be added to this list.

Fireweed is one of the most invasive weeds found in this region.  

It now infests much of the Bega Valley, most of the coast of NSW, some parts of the Queensland coast, and is spreading inland.  Much of the Hunter Valley is infested, and areas as far inland as Dubbo are affected.

Fireweed undermines productivity by displacing pasture species almost to the point of monoculture in some cases.  It is toxic to most grazing animals, especially horses and cattle.  It is probably toxic to native animals also, although not much seems to be known about this.

The reasons that we think Fireweed deserves special consideration are:

1 It is a prolific seeder and spreads primarily by wind.  As a result it cannot be confined to particular properties or districts to be controlled as circumstances permit.  A single unattended property can have disastrous effects in a single windy season.

2 Fireweed seems to have the ability to establish in a wide range of conditions.  It is

not just run down or neglected land that is vulnerable.  Even well managed, dense productive pastures are at risk.  A very large portion of eastern Australia could be infested.

3 Once established, Fireweed seems almost impossible to eradicate.  The seed 

volume and viability are so high that even the most persistent attempts at control seem to lose ground, and the infestation thickens year by year.

       4   Fireweed is toxic to most grazing animals.  It is not highly palatable, but in dry       

            seasons, when feed is scarce, stock will eat it.  Sheep and goats are less        

            susceptible than cattle and horses, but become affected in time.

5   The methods of control available are physical removal, or chemical spray.  A 

typical history begins with scattered plants being pulled by hand, a gradually losing battle for a few years, and then the commencement of a spray program.  This is then a permanent program, the area sprayed each year depending on economic circumstances.  There are few, if any, instances where a spraying program can be ended once it has begun.  The chemicals do some damage to pastures.

Clearly the battle is being lost. 

 Some improved method of control is urgently needed.  The release of an effective biological control agent would be ideal.  But Fireweed poses a significant threat to the livestock industries of Eastern Australia, and this branch urgently requests the Committee to include it in the list of weeds to receive particular attention.

